
 

 
 

NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
  

UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 
 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

This Notice of Motion proposes that all new Roads, Streets, Avenues and Closes, in Rossendale, be 

named after any Service Person from the Borough (Ward Specific if possible), who lost their life 

whilst on Active Service. 

The signs should incorporate a Poppy in one corner to signify to the World the individual served 

King and Country and made the supreme sacrifice of their life so other could live in peace and 

freedom. 

If any extra costs are incurred by the Council, they would be infinitesimally small compared to the 

price paid by these men / women and their families. 

 

Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 

15th December 2021 

Notice submitted from 
 

Councillor Anne Cheetham 
 

 

Date: 28th November 2021 

 

Councillor Peter Steen 
 

 

Date: 28th November 2021 

Notice received and validated by S151 Officer:  

Comments: There is no additional cost to the Council arising from 
this Notice of Motion. 

Date: 29th November 2021 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments: The Council has a Street Naming and Numbering 
Policy that developers must follow. In the event that this Notice of 
Motion is carried, the policy will need to be updated to reflect the 
requirements of the Notice.  Developers are required to cover the 
cost of new street signage and installation which the Council will 
maintain once the street has been officially adopted. 

Date: 29th November 2021 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Neil Shaw 
If this motion were to be adopted the council may wish to give 
consideration to this policy applying to service personnel who have 
died from other conflicts since the First World War (but also be 
mindful to consider any views of any living close relatives if the 
conflict is more recent).  The council should be aware of the issue 
of deceased service personnel with the same surname who may 
not be directly related to each other.  

Date: 29th November 2021 

 
Notice wording amended 13th December 2021 


